Dorset and Wiltshire Archery Association
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held at the Tesco Extra, The Bourne Centre, 

Southampton Road, Salisbury SP1 2NY on: Tuesday 10th April starting at 7.15pm

Apologies 

Joan Griffiths, Alan Biles, Jane Prior, Kay and Graham Hobbs, Chris Labdon, Mark Excell 
and Damian Clulow.

To approve the minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes from the 20th February 2018 were accepted as a true account of that meeting. 
Proposed:  Ralph Wood - Seconded: Dave Reynolds
Matters arising from the minutes 

· Page 1 – Dave yet to liaise with Mark Excell on the online scores submission process.
· Page 4 – Dave will submit his final draft on the team selection process by the end of April.

· Page 6 - The Salisbury Double 720 application has not yet been sorted. Action: Ralph and Dave need to get this matter sorted ASAP.
Chairman’s Report 

No report - this position still remains vacant

Our President - Tony Smith will be acting Chairman at this meeting.

Secretary’s Report 

1: I can confirm that Palladwr Bowmen has re-affiliated to County and Region.
2: Bournemouth University Archery Society has confirmed they are a completely independent society and not associated with Sagitarii. “There must be some mistake in the information you have been given” Hopefully, BUAC will become members of the county in the coming months.
  3: At the last committee meeting I was tasked to write a draft proposal, if the dissolution of the association did occur. The failure to appoint key Executive Officers to run the County means there is a real risk this might happen within the coming months. As there is no precedent, we need to ensure a smooth exit. I believe we should give ourselves a 3 month closure period.
Overview on the Secretary’s position - I stepped forward as County Secretary on the 5th December 2017 at the AGM, for an emergency period of 6 months, which ends on the 6th June 2018. To date, I have had no contact from any county member that might take on this role. There was a possible candidate from SWAC, but this person has decided not to stand. One of my actions from the last committee meeting was to write a job description (brief) for this role. This has now been done.

For the County to run smoothly, a Chairman and Secretary will need to be appointed. With no Chairman or Secretary appointed to serve as from 6th June 2018, I will be calling for an EGM at this committee meeting. I propose the following time-line in the event that no one steps forward as County Secretary by 6th June 2018. I personally feel that if I stand down, the County will close. This weighs heavily on my mind and will trigger this process. Hopefully, someone will step forward in time.

The committee will need to call an EGM at our 10th April committee meeting to ensure there is plenty of time to notify all clubs of the pending situation. I would like to notify clubs no later than 17th April, giving 21 days notice.

I feel that a further committee meeting of the Executive members (Secretary, Treasurer and President (acting Chairman)) should be held purely to talk about the implications of the closure process prior to the EGM. This will ensure that on the day of EGM we have covered (hopefully) all points that might arise. See AOB matters, on page 7, the outcome with regards to the EGM being called.
4: Medal year bars - The committee will need to decide whether or not to purchase them. There is a 2/3 week delay from order to receipt. The full cost for the engraved year bars will be just under £300. 58 year bars will be needed if the County commits itself to all tournaments i.e. National Inter-counties at Lilleshall (June), GWAS Senior Inter-counties Exeter (September) and Junior Inter-counties (September).
5: Lady Paramount or Lord Patron prizes – Having reflected on this matter and knowing that some of the previous gifts were not presented (despite being purchased in advance) I propose, 

that it should be the TO’s responsibility to arrange a suitable gift. This will ensure no waste of County funds.
6: Indoor Tournament - After a brief discussion, the committee felt that if no one steps forward as TO at the 2018 AGM, the possibility of cancelling this tournament permanently will be discussed further.
7: Junior Team Manager - There was a possible candidate that might be interested in vacant position the, but yet again he/she would like a job description. There is a deadline of the 1st July for someone to step forward. If not, the County will not be sending a team to the GWAS Junior Inter-counties tournament this year. Anyone with good organisational skills, plus the ability to manage people will be very able to fulfill the requirements of the role plus gain the satisfaction that they are able to change lives and get the best from each young archer.

8: I have received an application for Coach funding from Michelle Orme. Also, I have received 
a junior record claim from Asha Orme. Both archers are from Supermarine Bowmen. 
Action: Michael to process the record claim form and forward the Coach funding application to Kay Hobbs, our CCO, for final approval.
9: Nick felt that DWAA have already given sufficient indications of their gratitude for his many years of service. Life membership in 1999 he and was presented with a watch in 2007 (when Nick retired from the Championship). “I therefore respectfully reject your very kind offer. But many thanks for the offer”
10) County Equipment – a visit took place to see if SWAC had enough space to store the county equipment. They have! But the problem lies in who will look after this equipment (position is vacant; I am acting EO at present). When I step down at Secretary in June I will need to relinquish this position too. Anyone interested in this position, please email me. As mentioned before, to the club secretaries, this position does not involve any heavy lifting.  See my equipment report on page 6.
Treasurer’s Report 
1: There was no material change in the DWAA balance, from the position given at the last meeting (slightly more Affiliation income, countered by some increase in Committee Costs)

 2: GWAS and ourselves are not proposing any Affiliation fee changes for 2018/19. Archery 
GB are voting later this month on some increases. Once the Archery GB AGM confirms the new rate, I will be informing all clubs of the new amount.
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Senior Team Manager 

Dave is waiting for further feedback – the final draft will be available by the end of April for consideration by the committee; publication should follow shortly afterwards.
Senior Records Officer – 
Nothing to report
Protection Officer 
Nothing to report
Judges’ Liaison Officer

Paul has confirmed at the GWAS conference that updates and new rules are being introduced.

Disabled Officer

Janice brought to the attention of the committee that, for disabled archers to be assessed as to which disabled category they belong to, they will need to travel to Lilleshall (AGB). There will be a charge of around £75 per archer. Action: Janice to summit grant application for committee’s consideration. 
 Web Master
All updates have been applied to the website within a few days of request and generally I’m receiving good feedback. I am still awaiting instruction with regards to future development, requirements etc. Generally, news is not being submitted and the site is only being used for the publicity of events. 

I attended the coaching conference and from my perception I don’t think the issues we face with the DWAA are unique. In short there is a real disconnect between the club archer and archery GB which you would assume is filled by the regional organisations.  

So, for the website, it might be an idea to throw the net open to all affiliated archers with a view to getting what they want included on the site. While I’m not suggesting we implement any one suggestion, it might however give us the direction where things are perceived as weak. (i.e. if there is a massive want for coaching, we can look to see what coaching resources are available to publish etc) 

I have asked Lizzy Rees if we can include content from the coaching conference on the DWAA website, I have yet to get a firm ‘yes’. 

From my perspective, as we only have a limited amount of events on the site and very little in the way of news, then we should consider making the site into much more of a general archery resource. After all if people come to the site looking for coaching advice (as one example) they are likely to keep coming back… 

Facebook and Twitter accounts, might be an idea, but only if the site has a constant stream of new content. So another positive period for the website, but it could be doing a lot better.
 County Coaching Organiser 

In February, a letter was sent to all club secretaries. It requested a current list of all coaches in each club. To date, I have received details from 2 clubs, plus my own. If I am not aware of current coaches, it is not possible to offer assistance where it may be needed. Since sending this request, I have received details from AGB regarding the changes to the Data Protection Act. Am I in breach of this act, by requesting the following details? Name, Club, Coaching level, renewal date and email address? It is not intended for any purpose other than to keep coaches up to date with any events.

As County Coaches, Graham and I have also been invited to a workshop in April. We are unable to attend, but have requested to be kept in the loop with regard to future developments.

March saw the GWAS coaching conference at Wincanton. Graham and I were both in attendance, as were 5 or 6 other DWAA coaches. There were 5 presentations, all of which were well- presented, relevant and useful. The topics covered were: Talent Identification, by Andrew Cheetham, a noted rugby coach. Correct posture, by Andrew Knight DO, an osteopath with experience of helping European medalists in field archery.

One of the speakers was Lloyd Brown from AGB. He spoke about the new programme of courses/workshops being introduced throughout the country. I am considering offering to host one of these courses at Supermarine, but think they are rather expensive (at least £60 per person, per day). Since it is intended that there should eventually be 9 days of these courses, that is at least £540 per coach to attend all of them.* See later comments. Andrew Rees, a county coach and former GB barebow field archer, gave a presentation on equipment, setting up and tuning a barebow both for field and target archery. Erin Prior MSc, a student sport psychologist, then gave a presentation on forming effective coach-athlete relationships.

Graham and I hope to organise a course for DWAA coaches, covering identification of shooting problems, and the causes, effects and possible solutions. I will contact coaches when details are sorted. An increasing number of Level 1 coaches are expected to coach within their clubs, but the Level 1 course is only intended to enable them to assist on Beginners’ courses. It is hoped that this course will give them more confidence to correctly assist their archers. This is not covered on one of the AGB courses, but if successful, I can see no reason why Graham and I could not cover more of the information covered on the AGB courses, at a greatly reduced cost, using our own facilities, knowledge and contacts.

I have also received one request for a Level 1 course. Currently, I have no plans to organise one, but that will change if more requests are received. If you have any comments or questions, please email or telephone. 
Equipment Officer 
My site visit with Alan Biles took place on the 10th March. SWAC has found adequate space to 
hold the County equipment in one of their containers, but who will look after it? I have completed a detailed inventory and have designed a form so that the equipment can be signed for when it is borrowed. The position of equipment officer is also vacant now. There is no heavy lifting involved and is not an arduous job. A big thank you to Alan for his time, much appreciated. 
GWAS Rep’s 

Nothing to report
Junior Team Manager
No report - this position still remains vacant. 
See Secretary’s report page 2, item 7.
Junior Records Officer

No report - this position still remains vacant.
See Secretary’s report page2, item 8.
Tournament Organisers
DWAA Salisbury WA 1440 (FITA) 13th May 2018 - Chris Labdon
“We have regretfully come to the decision that the Salisbury FITA WA1440 on 13th May will have to be cancelled due to a very low entry. My feeling is that we were given a bad date which has clashed with a major competition at Andover. Please could you post the cancellation on the DWAA Website - Chris” 
The committee felt disappointed that this tournament was cancelled 5 weeks before the actual day and the closing date. 
DWAA Wiltshire WA1440 (FITA) 22nd July 2018 - Jane Prior
The entry form and prospectus are on the county and region websites as well as our own website at Supermarine. I have ordered 20 targets from Tenzone at a cost of £526.00. If we need any more than 20 then Supermarine do have layered foam targets that we would be willing to hire to the county for a small fee.  I have received 4 entries to date. Shortly I will be pushing the shoot with our own members and I will advertise on some Facebook sites for wider exposure.  

DWAA Salisbury WA Double 70 metres 5th August 2018 - Dave Reynolds
See matters arising on page.
DWAA Championship Weekend 25th - 26th August 2018 - Vicky Burden supported by Kay Smith
Vicky confirmed that the catering company would cost the tournament £200 per day for their services. All but two of the trophies have been accounted for. All other matters i.e. record status application and tournament profit/loss assessment are in-hand. 

Action: Vicky will try and negotiate the price down on the proposed catering charge. 

Action: Tony will order two large hippo bags instead of hiring a skip.  
Any Other Business 
1: Kay Hobbs - Data Protection Act. The committee has considered the question that Kay has raised. Action: Michel to relay our concerns, overall no data protection rules have been infringed.
2: Tony Smith - Electronic Timing control hire. Action: Tony to send his comments and hire form amendment to Michael for consideration.

3: EGM failure to get key Executives in place. After some discussion, it was agreed by the committee to call an EGM on the 20th May to start the closure process of DWAA if no one is prepared to step forward and support the County. Unfortunately, this EGM has been triggered due to me standing down as County Secretary on the 6th June after my 6 month emergency stand-in period.
Key officers that need to be appointed are: 

· Secretary 

· Chairman
Proposed: Ralph Woods - Seconded: Tony Smith
I will ask the Regional Secretary (Andrew Rees) to announce at the GWAS AGM the predicament the County is facing.  Action: Michael to send out the EGM calling notice ASAP.
Meeting closed 9.40pm
The next meeting of the committee will be held on the 5th June 2018, starting promptly 
at 7.15pm.

7th August 2018
7th October AGM starting at 1pm

4th December 2018
List of members present:

Officers of DWAA (7)   Members of DWAA (1)
Tony Smith                    Mark Ricketts 
Michael Vittles

Ralph Woods

Vicky Burden

Paul Burden

Janice Reynolds

Dave Reynolds
County Vacant Positions:
I would like to remind all archers that the following positions are available; your support is needed if you wish the County to continue.

· Chairman - Help steer the County in the right direction.
· Secretary - Keep the County organised.
· Junior Team Manager - Support junior archers and get the best from them.
· Junior Records Officer - Support junior archers in their achievements.
· Equipment Officer - Help with the smooth running of tournaments.
· Indoor tournament TO for 2019 - Be proactive and give something back.
If you are interested in any of the following positions, please email me.
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Michael Vittles

Secretary DWAA

15th April 2018
PAGE  
2

[image: image1.jpg]DWAA Income and Spends from 31/8/17
As at 19/2/18 As at 9/4/18
Affiliations £2,962.25 £3,065.75
Clothing -£34.00 -£34.00
Gifts - County Weekend Help -£175.00 -£175.00
Grants| -£130.00 -£130.00
Time Light Repair -£305.00 -£305.00
Intercounties Team Costs -£323.95 -£323.95
Faces, Medals - Gold Year Bars -£201.60 -£201.60
Tournaments
2017 TO Expenses -£377.02 -£377.02
2017 Cheques £427.00 £427.00
WA1440 - May -£60.00 -£60.00
Weekend - Aug: -£1,191.00 -£1,191.00
WAT720 Aug -£108.00 -£108.00
Committee Expenses -£264.99 -£333.20
As At AGM
Account Balances 31/8/17
Barclays £3,681.85 £3,699.06 £3,445.08
Nationwide £23,044.55 £23,044.55 £23,044.55
‘HSBC £0.00 £0.00 £0.00
2017/18 | 2018/19
GWAS Current Fees are |Senior >25 £6.00 £6.00
Senior <25 £3.00 £3.00
Junior £2.00 £2.00
Disabled Free Free
Archery GB Senior >25 £42.00 £46.00
Senior <25 £10.50 £12.00
Junior £10.50 £12.00
Disabled £10.50 £12.00
DWAA Fees Senior >25 £5.00 £5.00
Senior <25 £2.50 £2.50
Junior £1.50 £1.50
Disabled Free Free




